The regular meeting of the City Council was held in the Municipal Court Room ]!S)il
on April 5, 1966 at 7:30 P.M. with Mayor Holcomb presiding.

Present: J.C. Holcomb, Archie Woods, V.0. Flanary, C.W. Bryant, R.,L. Collins
Also Present: David Norman, City Manager & Leslie Mullins, Attorney
Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

Carroll Tate spoke briefly to council regarding his editorial on sales tax in #3599
a recent issue of the Coalfield Progress,

On motion by C.W. Bryant, seconded by R.L. Collins and carried by unanimous #3600
vote, John Harman & Cecil Gardner were appointed as members of the Board of
Assessors to replace W.F. McElroy and Wm. M. Cooke, resigned.

Mr., Norman presented request of Church of God in Ramsey for curbing in front #3601
of their church. He stated they would place the sidewalk if the City would put in
the curb & gutter. Council instructed the City Manager to proceed with this project.

A brief discussion of ordinance regarding trailers in City was held. Attorney #3602
Mullins briefed Council on the provisions of the code. Council expressed their
desire to abide by the Code,

Mr, Norman presented request for street light on Main Avenue between Steak and #3603
Shake and Witt Building,

On motion by Archie Woods, seconded by Ce.W. Bryant and carried by unanimous vote,
Council instructed the City Manager to request installation of street light on
Main Ave, between Steak and Shake and Witt Building,

Mr. Norman discussed with Council Highway #58 Project. Mr, Norman advised #3604
Council that he had been advised by the State Highway that plans for Highway #58
had been shelved. Affer a brief discussion Council instructed the City Manager to
get in touch with Highway officials in Richmond & make plans to go to Richmond to
represent the City before the State Highway Commission,

Mr. Norman advised Council that he would be out of town from Wednesday thru #3605
Friday attending the Municipal Management Institute in Georgia,
Mr, Norman advised Council that he had received another letter from George #3606

Wharton regarding City trash dump, Mr. Norman stated, that in his opinion,
Mr, Wharton's new suggestions were prohibitive. Council stated they would continue

with the present lease until July,

Mr, WePs Kanto appeared before Council and presented school budget of 1966w1967.3#3607
On motion by Archie Woods, seconded by V,0. Flanary and carried by unanimous roll
call vote, Council moved that the City of Norton School KEX¥N Budget as presented
be accepted with change made in amount of City's contribution to $187,000,00.

There being no further business to come before the Council same ad journed.
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